Minutes of the Alzheimer's Resource of Alaska

Meeting of the Board of Directors

	Date: Wednesday, November 18, 2020
	Location: Alzheimer’s Resource of Alaska, 1750 Abbott Rd., Anchorage


	  Attendance Log of Board Members
	
	
	
	Staff

	E
	Rori Van Nortwick - President
	(
	Lynda Hutchins
	(
	Pamela Kelley

	(
	Sabrina Peterson - Vice President
	(
	Mellisa Johnson
	(
	Melissa Saulnier

	(
	Jill Simek - Treasurer
	A
	Mike Lajoie
	E
	Robyn Langlie

	(
	George Borderieux - Secretary
	A
	Melissa Liebner
	(
	Francy Bennett

	(
	Denise Daniello – Member at Large
	A
	Karen Scholz
	(
	Kay Papakristo

	A
	Jenna Bruner
	(
	Luann Strickland
	E
	Kimberly Adkison

	E
	Lawrence Duffy
	(
	Fred Traber
	
	Guests

	(
	Kristin George
	(
	Charlene Walker
	
	

	A
	Rebecca Hansen
	
	
	
	

	Legend:    (=Present    A=Absent    E=Excused Absence    T=Teleconference


Call to Order:

· Sabrina Peterson, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 5:53 p.m. with a quorum present. 

Agenda: 

· Fred Traber moved to approve the Agenda and Charlene Walker seconded. The motion passed unanimously with no corrections or changes.
Minutes: 

· Fred moved to approve the September 16, 2020 minutes and Kristin George seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
Committee Reports:
Finance Committee: Jill Simek reported.
· The Finance Committee met on November 17, 2020, with Kurt Martens, CPA and owner/partner of Leonard & Martens, LLC. He spoke to the Board regarding ARA’s two investment funds and presented an overview of the ARA funds and their value over time. The Committee learned about our investment goals and walked through summaries, allocations, and rules for portfolio balance. 

· The Committee reviewed agency financial statement though October FY21. Revenue categories are on pace for the year, including Fees for Service, Special Events, and Gaming. Expenditures for the year were normal.

· There are fiscal challenges ahead because of the potential for reduced grant funding by the State of Alaska. Early next year the Finance Committee intends to participate in planning conversations about the FY22 budget with the intent to anticipate and forecast realistic scenarios.
Fund Development Committee: Kristin George reported.
· The Fund Development Committee met in November.

· The Fall Fundraiser “Mission: Possible” was successful with thirty-six active participants for the live events. The effort as a whole yielded $30,364 in pledges and contributions.
· The Fund Development Committee next will discuss Amblin’ and ongoing opportunities for raising monthly donations.
Governance Committee: Sabrina Peterson reported.
· The Governance Committee met with new members on October 12, 2020, for its annual orientation.
Program Committee: Charlene Walker reported.
· The Program Committee did not meet. Charlene requested that one of the Committee members step up to lead as temporary chair while she addresses personal business. Kristin accepted as temporary Chair. 
Executive Committee: Sabrina Peterson reported.
· The Executive Committee met twice, November 8, 2020 and November 12, 2020, and as a result are recommending the lease agreement described under New Business.
Executive Director’s Report: Pamela Kelley reported.
· ARA met all milestones and deliverables for our Q1 state grant reporting
· Ken Helander, who was a part of the origins of this organization and previous Advocacy Director for AARP Alaska, has joined our Education Team where he will aid in developing a new program – Mind Aerobics. 

· Our Care Coordination department is fully staffed. CCRA will continue to manage caseloads up to 25 to keep our care coordinators from experiencing burnout. Client deaths have climbed noticeably this year beginning in autumn. Historically, this is more notable in the spring. As an example, the Matsu office has lost ten clients.
· Pam thanked Kristin, Rori, and Francy for their great efforts on the fall event. 

· The Coronavirus Nonprofit Relief Fund (CNRF) grant has been spent appropriately for areas in which ARA was directly impacted by COVID -19. A new entry system for controlled access has been installed. Computer tablets for our Care Coordination department, and associated IT expenses have been obtained and expended. The plexiglass enclosure for our Anchorage reception area will be installed soon.
· There have been several occasions to implement ARA’s current COVID Occurrence Plan. Workforce impacts have been evident through stress, anxiety, sick leave, distractions and errors. We are cognizant of this and emphasize patience.

Old Business: None
New Business: 
· Tesla vacated Unit A and the Warehouse with October 31st as their last day. There are three unique rental spaces, Unit A (1760 street level) which is 1400 sq. ft. Unit B (1761 basement) 1400 sq. ft. and the Warehouse which is 1450 sq. ft. A roofing company is interested in leasing the daylight basement and warehouse for $2700 a month for the first year in a five-year lease. Pam, working through our broker, explored any hazardous materials that might be used and stored onsite, or work conditions and noise that might impact our staff and clients. All issue were satisfactorily resolved, and mitigated or addressed in lease language. The prospective tenant, T&M Enterprises, LLC, (Rick Rogers/Principal), delivered a security deposit plus first month’s rent in anticipation of approval by the Board. 
· A copy of the lease agreement is available to all who want their own copy to review. The Executive Committee reviewed it in advance and approved it.
· Sabrina recommended approval of the Resolution (attached), that would allow the Executive Director on behalf of ARA to enter into the lease with T&M Enterprises, Inc.  After discussion, Fred Traber moved to approve the resolution. Kristin seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
· Our Fairbanks office lease will be up for renewal in January. The landlord has not changed any terms. Sabrina made a motion to renew the Fairbanks office lease. Fred seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

· The Education Program is preparing its grant proposal for the first of two 1-year successive partnership grants with the Alaska Mental Health Trust Authority to pilot and evaluate, in conjunction with the Mat­su Health Foundation, the Mind Aerobics™ program in Alaska. There is evidence this program helps individuals learn how to adapt, maintain awareness, realization and perception over time. Similar to a class, it is a sequence of 24 sessions with an evaluation at the beginning and end. The project will add another form of fee-for-service revenue for the education program. This program would seek up to four years’ worth of funding from the Trust and Matsu Health Foundation. We have the staff and the capacity to reach a larger audience in new localities through Zoom. Sabrina made a motion to authorize ARA to move forward with Mind Aerobics grant proposals through Mental Health Trust Authority, and Matsu Health Foundation. Kristin provided the second. The motion passed unanimously.
Announcements: None
Executive Session: 
· Sabrina made a motion for Executive Session to convene to discuss personnel. Kristin seconded. The Board adjourned to Executive Session and returned at 7:10 pm.
Adjournment:  
· The meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm by unanimous consent.
Respectfully submitted,
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Melissa Saulnier 
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